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Chair Ghanbari, Vice Chair Plummer, Ranking Member Thomas, and members of the House 

Homeland Security Committee, thank you for the opportunity to provide sponsor testimony on 

HB 287, which would create the “Terrace Park” license plate. The Village of Terrace Park is a 

small community within my district situated on the East side of Hamilton County.  It is home to 

around 2,300 residents, according to the most recent census.  

Twenty dollars of every “Terrace Park” license plate sold at the Bureau of Motor Vehicles would 

go directly to the Terrace Park Recreation Commission, the governing body for all youth 

recreation sports. The Commission works to ensure that every child in Terrace Park has access to 

sports and related activities, ultimately fostering happy and healthy lives. The funds generated 

from license plate sales would be used by the Commission to offer scholarships to young athletes 

and maintain athletic facilities within the Village. 

Chair Ghanbari, Vice Chair Plummer, Ranking Member Thomas, and members of the House 

Homeland Security Committee, thank you again for the opportunity to provide sponsor 

testimony on HB 287, legislation that would have a direct, meaningful impact on the Terrace 

Park community. I’d be happy to answer any questions from the committee at this time.  

 

 


